Rindge Energy Commission Meeting
January 11, 2024

Attending: Members: Dan Bissex, Pat Martin, Richard Mellor and Dwight Schenk.

Dan Bissex brought the meeting to order at 4:07.

Richard reported that there has been no new discussion by the School subcommittee considering a PV
array on the school land parcel, but that the way is set to clear the possible site of timber while cutting
action is in process on the site. It is still hoped that funding will be found to allow EverSource to

proceed with their study of transmission infrastructure to the site.

We are waiting for a schedule from Tycasbra for their work on the REC Center. They should be
working with Mike for coordination.

We have not yet had a response from a firm to discuss proper ventilation for the Town Offices. Dwight
will investigate other firms which may be both qualified and willing.

The Community Power Committee is continuing its discussions. Dan has developed savings figures
which could have been realized by the Rindge population if CPC rates had been in effect rather than
EverSource rates during 2023. That cumulative saving would have been in the $.5 Million range.
Dan and Pat are cooperating on the production of our Annual Report.

Minutes of the regular Commission meeting of December 14, 2023 were approved as amended.

The next meeting will be on February 8, 2024 at 4:00 PM at the Town offices.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 PM.



